Town of Greenville
Board of Selectmen

Minutes — December 1, 2023

Cali to order at 12:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 46 Main Street, Greenville. Present:
Chairperson Carla Mary, Selectmen Douglas Reardon (via telephone) and Margaret Bickford, and Town
Administrator Tara Sousa.

The meeting was called by the Chair on an emergency basis due to the need for immediate action to set
the 2023 Tax Rate.

The Selectmen reviewed the preliminary tax rate, totaling $17.48 (Municipal $7.73, County $0.77, Local
School $7.90, and State Education $1.08) with no use of fund balance, and overlay set at $10,000. The
Selectmen expressed their agreement that no fund balance should be used to reduce the municipal
portion of the rate.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2" by Selectwoman Bickford, to set the 2023 tax rate at $17.48.
Motion carried with 3 in favor, none opposed.

The Selectmen reviewed the DRA's calculation of retained fund balance. Chairperson Mary requested
that the Selectmen receive a breakdown of those funds (cash, outstanding receivables, etc.), in order to

better inform their decisions regarding the 2024 budget and warrant articles.

Motion by Selectman Reardon, 2" by Selectwoman Bickford, to adjourn at 12:08 p.m.
Motion carried with 3 in favor, none opposed.
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